Afton Elementary Newsletter

April 2024

2024-2025
Application for Classroom Placement

The process for suggesting classroom placement for 2024-2025 is
as follows:

Parent input on student placement will need to be submitted using
an application form that is available in the office and on our
website under “Classroom Placement Application™ at
afton.lcsd2.org. All requests can be either faxed to 307-885-8010,
scanned and emailed to_shhurd@Ilcsd2.org, or dropped off at the
school. Phone calls, emails, notes, or conversations with teachers
about placement will not substitute for completing the form.
When making a recommendation, please consider the following:

. Every classroom in each grade level offers the same
exposure to the curriculum. Students are frequently
“leveled” based on performance and are with teachers
other than their primary teacher.

. The process for making classroom assignments for the
following year is time-intensive and very complex;
ensuring students are considered individually for how
they will succeed based on teaching style, learning style,
interaction with peers in the classroom, student strengths,
and teacher strengths. Most importantly building
balanced classes and working with special learning
need We cannot consider more than one request per
student.

. Parent input is one determining factor and not the
determining factor in placement. While we work hard to
consider parent input, placement from parent input is
not guaranteed. Teachers, along with myself, take the
above listed factors into account when it comes to
placing all students in classrooms.

. Application forms that are incomplete will not be
honored. s is a higher priority than parent requests.

Parent input is due to the office by the end of the school day

on April 25th. Any requests received after that date, including
requests made once the class lists have been posted, will not be
considered.

Thank you for helping make this a great year at Afton
Elementary. We appreciate your support and all you do to make
this a good experience for your child. As always, if you have
any questions please feel free to call Mr. Robinson at
307-885-8002.

Coming Events

April 1 School Resumes

April 1 Registration Opens
For Next Year

April 5 No School

April 9 PTO Meeting 8 AM
April 11......Spring Pictures
April 19 No School

April 23 Kindergarten
Registration 5-7 PM

April 25 Last Day for
Teacher Requests

April 26 No School

Classroom teachers for 2023-2024

Kindergarten: Angela Burton, Lisa
Garner, Saudi Nichols, Jennifer Aullman,
Shelly Bagley, Morgan Call

1st Grade: Kim Theriault, Kellie Harris,
Ericka Putnam, Becky Hunsaker, Karli
Galloway, Sydney Guild

2nd Grade: Shane Harris, Joyce
Kennington, Jennifer Frome, Britani
Erickson, Ashley Lancaster

3rd Grade: Allison Hicks, Tami Nielsen,
Jason Cazier, Kirk Hoopes, Amy Klindt,
Mark Hale



Math Facts
The following students have passed off their timed math facts.
Addition - Ridge Hyde, Ryder McCollum, Weston McGee, Raelie Shumway, Elizabeth Mattson,
Rolando Miranda, Justin Statham, Allia Kennington, Andrew Hickey, Dane Hathaway, Jaylee Call,
Steely Jacobson, and Jaxon Moffat.

Subtraction - Molly Hale, Ryder McCollum, Ridge Hyde, Kanon Lancaster, Emmy Day,
Raelie Shumway, Garner Dunlap, Tydell Buxman, Daniel Hickey, Titan Worton, Waverly
Corson, and James Hirschi.

Mixed Addition/Subtraction - Ridge Hyde, Emmy Day, Titan Worton, Everly Hill, Dane
Hathaway, Briar Kenley, Sophie Downs, Waverly Corson, BeDee Booth, and Ruby Boice.

Honors

So proud of all our awesome readers!!! We have so much to celebrate, thank you for all the
support from home and school. Mrs. Merritt

1st Honors: Johnathan Page, Grace Voss, Eva Clove, Nessa Anderson, Easton Seidel, Ella
Grisamer, Otto Wood, Elena Bagley, Ciara Owens, Isabella Horsley, McKinley Finch, and Jackson
Brown.

2nd Honors: Liam Brinkerhoff, Thomas Colvin, and Jendre Hebdon
3rd Honors: Yukon Hathaway
5th Honors: Emma Shields

6th Honors: Emma Shields

Learning Update
Kindergarten - We are excited to get back to work and finish the school year strong!
Kindergarteners will continue to learn new “heart words” and review how to read and write old
heart words. We will keep adding new heart words to our word banks for the rest of the year!
Kindergarteners have finished “How To” books and some even worked on writing fiction or fantasy
stories as well as narrative stories. Soon, kindergarteners will start working on Opinion writing. We
will continue to work on implementing correct sentence structure into our writing and editing our
writing to include correct writing conventions. We are continuing to work on forming letters
correctly while writing and playing word games through Heggerty. During Reading Workshop and
Reading Mastery, we are working on reading our heart words and sight words in a snap! Please
remember to work on the following reading “superpowers” at home during their reading time:
Pointer Power or tracking the words with a finger, Reread Power or smoothing our voice out when
we have to sound words out or read like a robot, and Sound Power or looking at each sound for
every word.

For math we are still working through the operations unit! We are studying pictures and story
problems to decide if the action is joining (addition) or leaving (subtraction/minus). We are spending
a lot of time using manipulatives, numbers and words, or number sentences to represent the action
and tell the result or answer. Students are using number bonds to show the relationship between
the beginning number, the changing number, and the result number. We will continue to review
numbers, number writing, counting, and shapes throughout the month as well.



1st Grade - Wow! It is hard to believe that it is already April! Our First grade students are working
so hard, and are continuing to develop important life skills. Throughout the month of April in math
first grade students will be working on two digit addition and subtraction. In writing students will
be working on persuasive writing, while continuing to sharpen their handwriting and punctuation
skills. In reading students will continue to work on decoding and comprehension skills and tools to
prepare for second grade. Thank you to parents/guardians for all of your hard work and dedication
to your child’s education.

2nd Grade -

| hope you had a wonderful Spring Break! Hopefully you got some fun and sun and are
ready to make it for the final stretch of the school year. Afton Second Graders have been
working hard on telling time and counting money this past month. Coming up next is
geometry and fractions. We are good at reading and writing and have grown in so many
ways this year. We will begin practicing for our Spring Play over the Bridge as soon as
possible, and we have some fun fieldtrips to look forward to in the next two months. Keep
reading and doing Math facts. You’ve Got this!

3rd Grade - We started March off by finishing up parent teacher conferences. Thank you so much
for making the time to come talk to us about your students. We appreciate the support that we
get from our parents here at Afton Elementary. We loved attending the high school musical, Guys
and Dolls. It was amazing. Mrs. Nielsen does a great job directing those musicals. In math, we
have now finished teaching all the third grade material. We'll spend the rest of the year reviewing
and working to help students become solid in their knowledge of multiplication, division, addition/
subtraction, fractions, data, geometry, and area/perimeter. We are also working on our nonfiction
knowledge during reading time by comparing and contrasting different articles and paragraphs. In
writing, we are in our information unit. We are learning how to research and then take that
information and write essays in our own words. We hope you all have a great Spring Break!! Come
back rested and ready to finish the year strong. We will be doing WY-TOPP testing April 23 and
30. Thank you!



Japinoad Munyioddo jponba uo si uonnyiasul siyg

9¢

6l

dn) Jead padid
dn) aoness|ddy
=YMUM PaAI3S-
9saay) 3uLias
[eaJa) s,Aa1eN
l\_°|
uyofap3 pad| ajdey 2t

STEUCHIINN A MOIA

IN[ pus|g U4
dn> a8ue.Q uLlepue|y
~UMM paAIas--
9s99y) 8uLis
[eatad
J21Se0| uowleuur)
I‘—OI
3213 B Uo ayedued

22In[3|ddy
dn> sugpi ojddeauid
~UYMM paAlas--
9s99Y) SuLis
[eaJad
J9Ise0] uoweuur)
I\—°I
S3|0H InUOQ

92INn[ pua|g U4
dn) a8ue.Q ulepue|y
~YUM pansas--
9s9aY) SuLias
|eaJsad
J21Seo] uoweuur
l\_OI
SIS 1Se0] Ydouai4

(N[ pua|g }ni4
dn sugpiL sjddeauid
~UYMM paAIas--
9s99Y) 8uLis
[eatad
J2ISe0| uoweuur)
I\—°I
saug a|ddy U
Kepsanyyp

=

14

8l

Ll

14

*Ajreq panias AIsLeA N

dn> yoead padig
N4 pauq 997 397
UMM PaAIas--
1NS0A
eueueg Asgmells
Jeg Asyd e0d0D
ILOI
uniA diyy odoyy ¢

28ueJQ ysai4
N4 palig 837 997
=U3IM parIas--
1NS0A
eueueg Aagmesls
Jeg s,a1ows aJiydwed
I\—°I
Anesp pue undsilg L1

dn) yoead padig
NI pauQ 997 397

=YMM pPaAIasS--

1UNS0A
eueueg Aagmesls
Jeg s,aJows aJydwed
ILOI
Neped un3op Ol

N4 paliQ 837 937
28uelQ ysal4
=YIM paAIaS--
1NSoA
eueueg Aagmells
Jeg Au1syd 020D
I\—°I
uigniy Auaganilg €
Kepsaupam

a2/30u 1noym asupyd 03 1alqns aib snuapy

22In[a8uelp
dn) aoness|ddy
=YMM paAIaS--
9sa9ay) SuLis
|eaJta) s,fa1e N
IL°|
unIA 9sssy) 1 333 0¢

22Infa8uelo
dn)
AnJ4 paxi Assyd
~UMM paAIaS--
9s99y) 8uLis
|eaJsa) s, fa1e N
ILOI
SluuD U 29

22In[a8uelo
dn> aoness|ddy
~UMM parlas--
9s99Y) 8uLis
EEIER N EE
I\—°I
S|yemepuen 9

92In[9|ddy
dn)
HNnJ4 paxi Aussyd

—UMM parIas--

9s99Y) SuLis

|eaJa) s,fa1e N
l\_OI

peaug udwng 6

22In[a8uel
dn> 3nu4 jeaidou
=YUM paAIaS--
9s99Y) 8uLis
|eaJa) s,Ao1e N
ILOI
e|lipesanQ
9s99yD g ‘883 ‘weH ¢
Kepsany

dn) syqpi1 sjddeauld

SuISie) Uo[aUIDIBA
=YMM paAIasS--
UN30A
eueueg Auagmenls
Jeg Auiay) e020)
|L°l
|opn.4 ajddy 6¢

dn> aoness|ddy
SUISIEID UOJRWLIRIBAN
~UMM paAIas--
1UNS0A
eueueg Ausgmesls

Jeg s,a1ows aJiydwed

I\—OI
ojlngisepeasg <«

dn) Jead padig
SuIsied) UoaULIDIBA
=YUM paAIas--
UN30oA
eueueg Ausgmells
Jeg Aiayd e0d0)
ILOI
ezzid 1sepjeasg = St

dn> aoness|ddy
SuISIel) UOJaULIDIBA

=YMM paAIasS--

uN30A

eueueg Auagmesls

Jeg Auayd e0d0)

l\—OI
|28eg 3333 weH 8

suISIel) UOJaWLIDIBAN
dn) uead padig
~UYMM paAIas--
UN30oA
eueueg ALIagmels

Jeg s,aiows aJtiydwed

ILOI
pea.g eueueg L

20z [udy



spNs AgRD

SalI4 IpjuLD

adnojeue)
s3opulo) Ul

9C

6l

43

v

i8uipupisiapun pub 3uaiapd inoA Jof
noA yupyy sanssi uibyd Ajddns o3 anp aSubyd 03 123fgns 2o snuapy

S[EUOIIINN TN MIIA

“Ai1eq paAiss AISHep SN

Japinoad Aunyioddo jpnba up s1 uonnyiasul siy g

ayed a1ejodoy) s,
sueag xoelg ,
sJaquindn ,

saojewo] adein
pejes
1837 URJD /oUlRWIOY
dn) Ausgmenns
Jaddpy juosaddad  S¢

sueag yoeig ,
sNs Asgsd
Ul0D 199MG ,
IMIY
ojng ]
aseay) pue ueag 8l

sueag xoe|g
sa0jewo] adein ,
pejes ,
4897 UsaJn/pulew oy
slead padig
92NeS 3s33Y) oydeN
sdiyd efiuoL
1e3|A OYdeN L

sjoue) Aqeg

Anei uaydIyd
$201210d PayseN
a|ddeauld ysai4
10y WLiepm W
Pprswnigusypyy 7
Kepsanyy

sdus Jaddad pay
JaMojiined ysalq
sJead padig
321ISpealg Wiep
dnos s|pooN
uadIYD ApewswoH ¥¢

syouied Ageg
11032049 ysa.i4
9|ddy snoijeQg usp|on
[10Y Uiep
221y umolug
preAusL uaxpIyd bag £t

Jamoyyined ysai4
11032049 Ysa.4
PRpPIS
o8ue Assgmelis
dnos olewo]
9s99YD paxeg usng Ol

sueag yoe|g
slaqwinon
s201ew o] adeln
pejes
Je37 UaJD/BuleWoy
2IN[/M saYdead padig
ezz14 luoJaddad €
Kepsaupam

sjole) Aqeg
Jamoined ysaid

SJead padiq
213Spealg wiep
axeg 1unoy Ajeag

sjole) Aqeg
sueag UsaJo
suqp!L a|ddeauid
ung JadinquieH
90 Addojs

s201ewo] adeln
pejes
4897 UsaJin/pulew oy
dn) aoness|ddy
9s93Y) 13 JeN
SSUIM
uaxdIYD Ssajauog

sead uaaJo
sjole) Aqeg
22IN[/M Saydead Padid
21ISpeasg wiep
eised 1119y3eds
1e3N/M
9ones 1119y3eds

a1400)
918|000y AMBYD
Sead Usaln pawieals
SolI4 __oEm
dn) aonesajddy
sipual
uadxPIYd >%
Kepsan)

og

€C

9l

SU) uapjon < |

AN Faa

22In[ Yyaund Jamod
28uelQ ysal4

SYI13S 1Se0] Ydudl4

Aed a8esnes
Aedq 833

saed umoig yseH A

SIS Asjed
AneJn umolg
$901e10d PayYsen
2IN[/M SaYdedd Padid
||0Y WJep
11ed Jo°g

92N1197
JaMojiined ysal4
SaLl4 9| JeM PaUOSES
28uelQ ysai4
czm\_menEmI
118 Josg

sJjagquwinon)
S9133a
pus|g eluiojijed |
121200 N4 )
ung Ja8inquieH f
SETIE!
uasdIYd Adstd uspjon 8

']

sjole) Aqeg
11020049 pawieals
28uelQ ysai4
ung a18eoH
a1ed giy 34od L (




